## Ghost P.R.O. Meeting March 11, 2009 Widdershin's Greenville SC

Members in attendance: Tina, Mandi, Janet, Mariel, Tommy, Catherine, Kelly, Bob, Josh, and Carl

Meeting began at 7:50 pm. March dues were given to Bob.

## OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Mandi distributed business cards and explained that they didn't come out as well as she would have liked.
- 2. Katie updated her personal information and gave it to Mandi.
- 3. There was some discussion as to equipment. It was mentioned that Harbor Freight and Grainger were two places to possibly purchase equipment. One of the things to look out for when purchasing digital recorders is to not get one that doesn't have a USB hookup for the computer. Janet mentioned that she was ordering an EMF detector.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

- 1. The team discussed the possibility of opening up memberships to possibly add three more members. All present agreed that potential new members would have to be critiqued and approved by the team first.
- 2. There was some discussion as to how to help the client once the findings are revealed. What should we suggest if we do find evidence of a haunting? What should we suggest if we don't find evidence of a haunting? Cat offered to contact a priest in her area to see if he would be willing to work with clients when the team feels it is necessary. The team also discussed doing house/business blessings; Mariel said that she had done these before and had some information she would bring for review.
- 3. There was a discussion with regard to the evidence found at the Spartanburg investigation (body shop) and how evidence should be reviewed. It was agreed that all members would review their own evidence and send it to Janet on a CD.
- 4. The next investigation was set for Saturday, March 21<sup>st</sup> in Fountain Inn. Investigators planning to attend are Tina, Janet, Catherine, Mariel and Teresa.
- 5. Mandi is stepping down from the secretarial position and is taking over the Advertising department for the Ghost P.R.O.'s. This will include flyers, letters of intent, PR letters for possible investigations, Craigslist postings as well as any other ads that will need to be posted for advertising purposes. She will also be coordinating banners to be posted at Halloween in different locations. Catherine will be taking over the secretarial position. All members were advised to email their ideas for agenda topics to Catherine.
- 6. Discussion ensued as to who should attend preliminary interviews. Catherine agreed that this would possibly taint any impressions she might get and further agreed that it would be best for someone else (not considered "sensitive") to attend these interviews. It was agreed that Janet and Tommy and possibly others would attend these meetings. Catherine would still do some of the assistant case manager duties that she and Janet had previously discussed. These would be more of a secretarial nature.

- 7. There was discussion and an update regarding the website. Mariel said that everyone could start using the email from the website and should go to and check to see if their email is working.
- 8. It was decided that there would be an informal team meeting every Sunday at 7:00 pm in the BigOrb chatroom.
- 9. Carl is working on the screenprinting for advertising on t-shirts and apparel. Mariel stated that she could have her husband draw Charlotte and give it to Carl for the screenprinting. Carl and Mandi will work together on some of the advertising items previously discussed.
- 10. All members agreed that in the future guests would need to sign waiver and liability forms the same as members if they are to join the team on any investigations. The team agreed that there should be very strict guidelines for guest suitability.
- 11. It was suggested that the team should think about the Ghost P.R.O. mission statement and motto.
- 12. Janet discussed having a series of team lectures to enhance team performance, organization, education and efficiency.
- 13. Catherine proposed to the team a set of investigation rules. Tina told everyone to review the rules and they would be up for discussion at the next team meeting.
- 14. Catherine also gave out a "Psychic Information Paper" handout to help team members to better understand those with psychic ability and working with sensitives.
- 15. A discussion on orbs was tabled until the next meeting.
- 16. Upcoming events were discussed and are as follows:
  - a. Through the Veil Metaphysical Conference with Chip Coffey to be held in Atlanta June 5-7.
  - Lake Lure, NC Barry Fitzgerald will be at the Lake Lure Inn; cost is \$50 for Barry's lecture, \$150 for the whole weekend. (Catherine has since discovered that the conference was held February 28 – March 1).
- 17. The following potential investigation updates were discussed:
  - a. West Virginia Waverly Hills Penitentiary Tommy has our name on a waiting list. Cost for a group of up to 20 is \$600.
  - b. Rose Hill Tommy will update the group with information on this
  - c. Green Creek Plantation Mandi's dad knows someone connected with this place and she will check on it for us.
  - d. Blue House/Twitchell House in Spartanburg Janet gave an update on the possibility of investigating this house. This investigation will have to be put on hold indefinitely as the mother has had a heart attack. She will keep the team updated on this one.
- 18. Meeting places for the next couple of month's meetings:
  - a. April's meeting will be held at Widdershin's again on Wednesday, April 8, 2009 at 7:00 pm.
  - b. May's meeting will be held at Josh and Mandi's new house in Cowpens. Address is 129 Old Battlefield Creek Rd.
- 19. The possibility of the team getting together sometime for a fun day/cookout was mentioned and the team agreed this would be a good idea.
- 20. Meeting was adjourned at 10 pm.